PREFACE

Working Papers, the ‘result of research work in progress or the summary of a
conference, are often intended for later publication by the Institute or another publisher,
and are regarded by the Institute to be of immediate value for. distribution in limited

numbers -- mostly to specialists in the field.

The opinions contained in the papers are those of the participants and do not

necessarily represent the views of the Institute and its Board of Directors.

Christopher Young has been foreign correspondent for Southam News based in
Moscow and London and writes a foreign affairs column in Ottawa. He won the National
Newspaper Award in 1982 and 1988 for his foreign coverage, and has been the Editor

of the Ottawa Citizen and General Manager of Southam News operations.



